
 

 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
THREE VALLEYS MUNICIPAL WATER DISTRICT 

ADOPT INITIAL STUDY - MITIGATED NEGATIVE DECLARATION 
PROJECT NO. 58463 – TVMWD MIRAGRAND WELL  

 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN, pursuant to the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA), that Three 
Valleys Municipal Water District (TVMWD) plans to improve operational flexibility of the water system and 
improve the reliability of regional water supplies. The project includes the construction (drilling and 
equipping) of a groundwater production well.  The following hearing has been scheduled for the project:   
  
▪ TVMWD will consider the Draft Initial Study and Mitigated Negative Declaration 

(IS/MND), on Wednesday, February 19, 2020 at 8:00 AM in the Three Valleys MWD 
Administrative Office at 1021 East Miramar Avenue, Claremont. All interested 
persons are invited to appear and be heard. 

 
Project Description  

The proposed project is on TVMWD property located 675 East Miramar Avenue, in the city of 
Claremont. The main components of the project include construction (drilling and equipping) of a 
groundwater production well, well casing/louvers, a well enclosure, and water piping.  All construction will 
take place on the property and within the street ROW for construction of the well, well enclosure, and 
approximately 300 linear feet of water pipe connecting the well to the TMVWD Miramar Plant located at 
1021 E. Miramar Avenue in Claremont via the TVMWD Grand Ave well pipeline. 

 
ENVIRONMENTAL DETERMINATION 
 
NOTICE IS FURTHER GIVEN that TVMWD has completed an Initial Study of the project in accordance 
with the State’s guidelines for implementing CEQA.  Staff has concluded that there will be no significant 
negative impact on the environment, and therefore, a Draft Mitigated Negative Declaration has been 
prepared. The public review period for the Initial Study and Draft Mitigated Negative Declaration (IS/MND) 
began on September 27, 2019 and concluded on October 28, 2019. 
 
Copies of the IS/MND were available during the public review period on the TVMWD website 
(www.threevalleys.com), at TVMWD’s office located at 1021 E. Miramar Avenue, Claremont, as well as the 
Claremont Public Library. TVMWD is open Monday through Thursday 8:00 AM to 5:00 PM. 
 
Failure to file objections to the IS/MND during the public review period or at the public hearing referenced 
above may constitute a waiver of rights to object to the environmental determination later. 
 
Finally, pursuant to Government Code Section 54954.2(a), any request for disability-related modification or 
accommodation (including auxiliary aids or services) that is sought to participate in the above-agendized 
public meeting should be directed to the District’s Executive Assistant at (909) 621-5568 at least 24 hours 
prior to said meeting. 
 
Para información en Español, llame (909) 621-5568 
 
Published:  February 5, 2020 

         
       /s/ Matthew H. Litchfield 
       General Manager / Chief Engineer 
       THREE VALLEYS MWD 

http://www.threevalleys.com/

